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Mammal Society Regional Conference  
Ellie Rickman 
 
As the newly installed chair of Derbyshire 
Mammal Group, I represented the group at 
the Mammal Society West Midlands 
Regional Groups Conference on 20th March 
2021. This was the first of a series of Regional 
Conferences organised by the Mammal 
Society, with the aim of introducing regional 
mammal groups to each other and 
encouraging co-ordination and support between groups and with the national Mammal 
Society. The conference took place over Zoom and was well attended, not just by members 
of groups in the Midlands but also from other areas as far afield as Cornwall and the Scottish 
Borders. Several of the staff from the Mammal Society were also on hand including Fiona 
Matthews, chair of the Mammal Society, Katie Hills who is the Local Group Representative for 
the West Midlands, Frazer Coomber the post-doc Science Officer and Charlie LeMarquand the 
data and information officer. 
 
The Conference kicked off with a talk by Fiona Matthews about the recently updated Mammal 
Red List. The frightening statistic that 1 in 4 mammals are threatened with extinction in the 
next 20 to 40 years shows the vital importance of such lists and the research that informs 
them. Red lists exist at local, regional national and international levels and provide valuable 
data for guiding conservation efforts, highlighting areas for research and most importantly, 
putting pressure on the powers that be to consider conservation as a priority. The value of 
red lists is only as good as the data that informs them and this is where the local mammal 
groups can have a really big part to play.  
 
One of the key messages from Fiona's talk was that mammal records are vital, and not just 
the interesting stuff, we need to be recording the common things as well. If you look at some 
datasets for the UK it would appear that hedgehogs are more numerous than brown rats 
because people love to send in their hedgehog sightings whilst the lowly rat is rarely 
mentioned. Another valuable area of data that the Mammal Society would like to see more is 
occupancy data. The society has recently published its Mammal Tracker App. This is an app 
that can record a transect and any mammal signs encountered on route can be entered and 
automatically uploaded to the Mammal Society database. The value of carrying out transects 
in this way is that what is not recorded is almost as informative as what is recorded. The 
absence of records from an area is often a result of low survey effort, but with transect data, 
survey effort is provided alongside presence/absence data which can tell a much fuller story 
of what is going on in that area. 
 
Fiona also highlighted the fact that density data is also a really useful measure that can inform 
a range of research areas. In particular, the Mammal Society is keen to get more data from 
small mammal trapping of indicator species such as shrews and voles. Density data can be 
obtained from trapping in a set area, which, along with data on habitat type and location can 
be very useful when trying to establish the local and national conservation status of mammal 
species. 
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Following Fiona, a series of 5-minute talks were then given by various regional group 
members, to summarise some of the works that had been going on in the region. These 
ranged from the very long-standing Staffordshire Mammal Group to the newly formed 
Birmingham group. It was interesting to hear what the other local groups have been up to, in 
particular some of the camera trapping for pine martens in Shropshire which has given some 
very interesting results showing just how far individual martens were travelling within the 
county. The final talk was from Frazer Coomber, the Mammal Society science officer who 
introduced a new harvest mouse project which he is keen for local groups to get involved in. 
This starts in autumn 2021 and will be mainly based on nest searches. The project aims to 
look at historic records for the species and then get the local groups to get out in the field to 
see if harvest mice are persisting in these historic locations as well as trying to identify any 
new populations. I think this is definitely something we as a group could get involved in and I 
have already indicated interest on the Derbyshire Mammal Group's behalf - so watch this 
space! 
 
In conclusion, I found the conference to be really encouraging. It gave me lots of ideas for 
potential projects and activities that our group could undertake and it also inspired me to 
learn of the importance and value of the data we provide to the Mammal Society. It also 
enabled me to meet members from other groups and I hope in future we may be able to 
arrange some joint activities with some of our neighbouring groups. As the COVID restrictions 
gradually lift, I will be trying to arrange a timetable of activities so that we can start to meet 
up again and get out an about looking for mammals. Hope to see you all in person soon. 
 

Badger Vaccination 
On 12th May 2021 Derbyshire Wildlife Trust vaccinated their 1000th badger. Led by a  
dedicated team of volunteers, the vaccination programme across the county has grown 
steadily over the last 6 years, apart from a dip in the number of vaccinated badgers in 2017 
due to a world-wide shortage of the Bovine TB vaccine. DWT is now recognised by the UK 
government as a national leader in badger vaccination. Vaccinating badgers against bovine TB 
is an important part of tackling the disease in cattle. DWT has appealed to the government to 
urgently fast track the transition from culling to badger vaccination; to stop issuing badger 
cull licences immediately; to implement a cattle vaccine, which offers the best long-term way 
to reduce bovine TB in the cattle population; review how cattle are transported around the 
country and ensure measures are in place to prevent infection spread from cattle to cattle. To 
read more see: www.derbyshirewildlifetrust.org.uk/supportcampaign/badger-vaccination 

 

Derbyshire Mammal Group Recording  
The DMG database contained a massive 130,572 records at the end of 2020. All our records 
are passed on to the Mammal Society and to DWT where relevant. Thanks to everyone who 
has contributed records, and especially to the recorder, Debbie Alston, who collates and  
validates the records and manages the database. Please keep sending records in .ΧΦΦŀƴŘ ǎŜŜ 
below for a new way to record!  
 

 

http://www.derbyshirewildlifetrust.org.uk/supportcampaign/badger-vaccination
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Mammal Mapper 

 
Mammal Mapper is a FREE app designed to enable you 
to record signs and sightings of mammals in the UK. 
Mammals can be recorded along a route while 
walking, running or cycling, or even as a car  
passenger, or just one-off sighting, for example a 
hedgehog in your garden.  You can enjoy building a 
library of the mammals you have spotted whilst 
contributing towards scientific research and mammal 
conservation. The Mammal Mapper app is very easy 
to use and includes detailed guides to help you 
identify the mammal and/or field signs, such as 
footprints and droppings, that you have seen. 
Afterwards, you can look back and remember what 
interesting wildlife you encountered and where! 
Mammal Mapper will also help you identify which 
mammal species you have seen with photos, 
descriptions, sounds and annotated images of those 
that are often easily confused, as well as making it 
easy to submit the record. Please try to take a photo 
where possible as this helps with verifying the record, 
but you can still submit records without photos. The 
app works on iOS and android OS phones. 
https://www.mammal.org.uk/volunteering/mammal-
mapper/ 
 

 
 

 

https://www.mammal.org.uk/volunteering/mammal-mapper/
https://www.mammal.org.uk/volunteering/mammal-mapper/
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Deer in Lockdown 
Garry Gray 
During the past winter of lockdown restrictions, I was fortunate to be able to observe two 
populations of deer using camera traps. Fallow deer and muntjac are regular visitors to a private 
part of the Calke Estate (South Derbyshire). Between October 2020 and April 2021 two pairs of 
Muntjac were observed during most months. No special insight was required to know it was more 
than one pair, as one of them had no left forelimb (Fig. 1). The other pair had a well grown fawn with 
them, plus the usual number of limbs. 
 
There were groups of fallow deer that repeatedly visited the woods together, approximately a dozen 
in total and as many individuals again that were only seen once or twice. The largest group of 5 does 
and 3 fawns was seen weekly (Figs. 2-3), as were a few pairs of adolescents. Some of the mature 
bucks were often filmed in ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ company. After the rut was finished and the bulk of the 
acorn crop had been eaten or buried, the pattern of usage was very similar, whatever the weather. 
 
In marked contrast, sites within the City of Derby that had produced regular camera trap records of 
roe deer during 2018 to 2020, were apparently empty of these deer after the first lockdown. These 
less used areas in parks, green spaces or normally forgotten corners generated images of more 
people, more dogs, but similar numbers of fox and badger as before. The roe deer had been a mix of 
adolescent males, mature females, and young fawns (Fig. 4) that were born in the cityΦ LΩƭƭ ōŜ 
checking to see if they return, once people have reclaimed their normal urban habitats. 
 

Fig. 1. 
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Fig. 3. 


